
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES  August 12, 2024                 6:00PM  

  

The August meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska, and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation 

from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

Chairman Pohl added two items to the agenda:  Holding Tank for Angela Leurquin and additional cost for 

road chip sealing added by Highway Supervisor. 

 

The July 8, 2024 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed by a motion from Chase 

and seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input: 

Property owner Thomas Leonhard addressed the board in regard to the road in front of his property at 6105 

24th St.  This was discussed and the chairman advised the Highway Supervisor to take care of the potholes 

on this street. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

A Motion was made to approve the payment of $38,380.78 to Mishicot Ambulance as the final payment for 

the new ambulance which is scheduled to be delivered by Petska and seconded by Chase.  Motion carried.   

This purchase was previously approved and budgeted for. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to approve the application for Angela Leurquin at 7063 

Tannery Road for a holding tank.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion made by Chase and seconded by Petska to approve the additional amounts for chip sealing to Scotts 

Construction in the amount of $2304.00.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Steve to enter into an agreement for the Service Award 

Program with the State for our volunteer firefighters for the Town of Two Rivers.  Initial purchase of service 

years and first year of enrollment and all first-year fees will be taken from ARPA funds.  Motion carried.   

After the first year the participation costs will be funded through the town’s budget.  Supervisor Chase 

abstained. 

 

After discussion with regards to the cost to install, a motion was made to do a five year lease with Country 

Visions Co-op to for a fuel tank on the property at 6525 CTH B, Two Rivers and to cover the costs of 

$740.00 for the concrete, electrical, bars and pipes by Petska and seconded by Pohl, motion carried. 

 

Reports from Highway Supervisor Kobes, ambulance board member Kobes, Constable Liermann, recycling 

manager Deb Wachholz and Fire Chief Leichtfuss 

Issue at Westshore Sportsman’s Club is a civil issue with no responsibility to the town at this time. 



Chief Liechtfuss brought to the board’s attention the need for repair on Rescue 3 

 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to adjourn from close session and adjourn the meeting 

at 6:38pm, motion carried. 

 

Minutes August 12, 2024 Signatures 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

 

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


